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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday, 26 April 2010

Present
Cllr Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Smith, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Welch, Alexander, Lucas (NDC), Daniel (NDC), Lord, Mrs Wellstead, and Mrs Palmer.

Apologies
 Cllrs Ash and Cllr Hoult.

Declarations
Cllr Daniel declared a personal interest in Planning No 49855.  Cllr

of Interest
Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Item No 4 – Braunton Countryside Centre.



It was AGREED to consider Item 3 after Item 4 of the agenda.



Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in the following item.

Braunton
The Chairman welcomed Mr Michael Gee, Chairman of the Trustees of      

Countryside
the Countryside Centre, to the meeting.  Mr Gee mentioned Mr Richard 

Centre

Dyer and Mrs Mary Breeds who were also present at the meeting.



Cllr Mrs Chesters joined the meeting at this point.

Mr Gee gave a brief background to the organisation and provided information in relation to how well the centre was doing with an increase in visitors, extended opening hours, operating over 6 days with further plans to increase this to 7 days.  He reported that finances were sound and it was making a small turnover in the region of £4,000 per annum.  He emphasised that all this good work was only possible with the dedicated and enthusiastic team of around 30 volunteers.

Mr Gee further reported that there had been an extended programme of talks, which had proved very successful both with residents and visitors alike.  The small office in the building had been converted to hold small courses in the winter also.  

Due to the overall good news, Mr Gee said that the Trustees would like to make improvements to the centre with the aid of grant funding. They would be prioritising ideas within the organisation and would be looking to approach both Leader Plus and the Heritage Lottery Fund.  He stated that he would keep Braunton Parish Council informed of progress. Mr Gee gave out copies of the Braunton Countryside Centre Annual Report 2009.

Cllr Mrs Shapland proposed a vote of thanks to Mr Gee, especially as the centre was doing so well and going from strength to strength.

Braunton Parish Council’s Standing Orders was suspended in order that Mr Richard Dyer could further emphasise the great opportunity there would be to make improvements at the centre and although only at the early stages he looked forward to working with Braunton Parish Council.

Cllr Mrs Shapland pointed out the importance of keeping Council informed of their ideas as they progressed as planning restrictions placed on it as landlord, would prevent Council from commenting on any proposed planning application when presented.

Cllr Mrs Chugg thanked Mr Gee for attending the meeting and he left at this point.

Finance -
Cllr Mrs Chesters informed members that cheques will be drawn on a 

Draw 

regular basis at all Additional Planning Meetings.  This is to avoid any

Cheques
interest charges from suppliers who miss getting invoices delivered in time for payment at Full Council meetings.  The cheques presented were agreed.

Planning


Cllr Daniel declared a personal interest in the following application.

(a) 49855
Erection of covered veranda at 30 Limetree Grove, Braunton.
Comment
Recommend approval.

(b) 50115
Erection of detached garage at 1 Wrafton Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.

NOTICES OF DECISIONS

Permission for Development

DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL

2966/2009
Construction of new hall store with room for caretaker, stage area and 



new community entrance at Kingsacre Primary School, Greenacre



Braunton  EX33 1BQ

49858

Raising of roof to form additional living accommodation at Chantilly,



Deane Close, Knowle, Braunton.

Refusal Permission for Development

49826

Variation of Condition 6 (use of site) attached to planning permission



47558 so that it states that the application site shall be used for 



camping, caravanning & storage of caravans for holiday purposes



only.  No more than 19 caravans shall be permanently stationed on



the land & no unit shall be occupied as a sole or main residence.



Any permanently stationed caravans shall be sited on the hard



standings in accordance with drawing 08/054/1/C.  The operator



of the site shall maintain an up to date register of all lettings that shall 



be made available for inspection by an authorised officer of the local



planning authority at all reasonable times at Shirmart Caravan Site,



Halsinger, Braunton.

IN COMMITTEE

It was agreed that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.



Cllr Welch joined the meeting at this point.
Proposals
The Chairman set out proposals for changes for outside staffing

for Outside
due to the vacant position of Gardener.  It was AGREED to put

Staffing
this item on the next full Council agenda and send copies of the full proposal to all members to consider before the meeting.

Before closing the meeting, Cllr Mrs Chugg informed members that due to recent ill health Mrs Nikki Ward, the Parish Clerk, will not be as readily available as she usually is at the moment.  She advised members that the Parish Office will continue to operate as normal but she asked that members give their support to the staff in whatever way they could.  



The meeting closed at 7.40pm



............................................... The Chairman
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